
Greetings from our house to yours 
with news from 2020 

2020 was an unusual year filled with 
little travel, some fun, and many 
memories.  We were able to visit some 
with friends and family at our house and 
theirs, but mostly follow our friends’ and 
family’s activities throughout the world via the 
computer. 

Our travel year started with us flying to New York to 
meet up with Jeff, Yunxia and Hong, as well as Michael 
and Buck.  Little did we know at the time, that that 
was to be our only trip. 

At home we spent more than our usual time on yard 
projects.  We really enjoyed our pool.  It was our second 
year with our dog Nico.  He got quite spoiled as we spent a 
lot of time with him. 

We attended Jerod & Valerie’s wedding on Facebook Live 
and Chelsea & Diego’s wedding on Zoom. 

Our annual Lot Party also had to be on Zoom. 

Janette still rides at Rancho del Rio in 
Wisconsin and continues her volunteer work with 
“Mane in Heaven”, a miniature horse therapy 
organization.  Reinhard has his monthly Frisbee & 
Poker (now on Zoom) get-togethers and is still 
active with the retired teachers (IRTA). 

While some of our most enjoyable “activities” 
were fattening (TV and eating), we still had a good 
time. We enjoy our “retired” life and are grateful 
for our health, family and friends. But we’re also 
sad that we lost some friends this year. 

We wish all of you good 
            health and happiness 

              and a better 2021! 

	

	

No 35th Anniversary cruise 
No Wanner Reunion 
34rd Lot Party by Zoom 
No Fort Reunion 
No Door County trip 
No Rhine river cruise 
No Germany trip 
59 movies (only 5 in a theater) 
Doubles Ping Pong only till March 
Horse Shows (only a few) 
Volunteer work with Mane in Heaven 
Yoga (mostly at home)

You can see more pictures at: 
www.reinhardtaylor.us 

You can email us at: 
HerrTaylor@comcast.net 

JanetteWanner@comcast.net 
You can text us at: 

847-946-3789 (Reinhard cell) 
224-234-0380 (Janette cell)
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